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Academic Polices and Personnel Committee Meeting #5
Wednesday February 27, 2013 (10:00-11:30AM)

@MMC GL 835/@BBAY LIB 155

Members present: Cliff Perry (BU), Valerie George-Chair (SSPH), Fred Blevens, (SJMC), Oren Maxwell (CAS), Amy Paul Ward (CNHS)

10:05 call to order


Approval of agenda


Approval of minutes

The Chair reported that on January 28th she sent an email to Delano Gray

(Chair of Faculty Senate) requesting clarification on how the committee could

ensure that;

a) all units comply with their individual Unit Constitutions and 
b) that these governing documents are in- line with the

Faculty Senate Constitution and Bylaws.

Valerie received a request to present these issues to the Faculty Senate Steering

Committee. She was unable to attend this meeting but Cliff Perry volunteered to

talk with the committee.

A question remains and that is, “What is the actual definition of a unit governance

document/s?”  

Two actions items created:

1. The provost should be asked to re-issue a call to order to the Deans to encourage faculty assembly to address the issue about regarding bylaws and constitutions in line with the Faculty Senate Guidelines.
2. University wide the policies need to be clarified regarding the establishment, composition and role of the Faculty Assembly in each unit. This is important as it addresses issues that affect decision making and the curriculum. There are concerns that some faculties do not have an established Faculty Assembly policy.
Explicitness has to be made in the governance documents and in unit conduct. 
Possible future actions:

a) Create survey where we get feedback from faculty- will allow us to gather concrete data. Perhaps one survey for all faculty, another for assembly chairs, etc.)

b) Send to steering committee/ faculty assembly for approval. 
c) Implement survey.

Valerie will contact Delano Gray and ask if he knows of any existing instruments that could be used to get information from faculty regarding unit governance.

Valerie will also contact Delano regarding concern over security issues on campus.

Pending Issues-How is faculty proficiency in speaking English assessed? Is this part of HR? 
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